Walden Woods 

 Board of Directors Meeting                             
March 25, 2009

Present:  Barbara D’Amaddio, Beth Goulet, Jay Malave, Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins, and      

                 Frank Goeckler of Elite Property Management
Member Absent:  Warren Johnson, Joe Palladino, Charles Wimberly
Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 6:40 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the February 24, 2009 meeting were approved as circulated.

Financial Report
See attached report.  

In regard to 70 Lochview, Frank Goeckler will make sure that the payments have started.
Property Manager Report
· Pool deck replacement- three vendors (Prime Touch Services, JK Custom Homes and Extreme Maintenance) have submitted bids, all in the same price range. The Board approved hiring Extreme Maintenance providing Frank is able to negotiate the inclusion of work on the joists and stair risers in the contract. 
· Pool Cabana-Prime Touch Services will complete the work by the end of April.
· Emergency phone at pool-will be installed prior to the health inspection.
· Stone walls-two vendors will be contacted to evaluate and provide estimates.
· Sidewalk damage-the pads will be replaced in conjunction with other cement site work.
Committee Reports

Environmental
Beavers-if considered a nuisance, it may be possible to hire a trapper, even though off-season.  
The Board requested the committee pursue this as an option and report back with particulars and cost.
Carp-the permit will be delivered in April and the pond will be stocked after May 1.

Standards
With the approach of spring, 2 AAIs have been submitted.
Meeting House
The budget was reviewed and deemed adequate without including the monies earned by outside events.
Furnace-the burner tubes need to be replaced at a cost of about $800.00.  To be done in the fall before the winter season begins.

Window screens-to be repaired and re-installed.  Polly Ellis and Frank Goeckler will discuss.

CO monitor-due to the age of the furnace, the Board approved the purchase of a CO monitor which Gail Twarkins will purchase.

Welcome

There was one visit during the month with a second pending.
Social
The International Pot Luck Dinner was a success with 37 residents attending.

Future events include an egg hunt and Earth Day clean up.
Communications
A proposal was made to establish a community bulletin board on the Walden Woods website. It would be available for homeowners to post ads and referrals (see attached).  Approved by the Board.
Homeowners’ Forum

Clint Moofie expressed concern over the lack of parking near the tennis court adjacent to the ball field. Suggests a two car parking space. Also, concerned about the excessive speed along Walden Meadow Blvd. Barry Towers will pursue with the Windsor Police Department.
Bonnie Farmer requested that the sprinklers be turned off near the pool area during the May 24 event. Has already been addressed.

She would also like to revisit the possibility of a community bulletin board to be placed on the green. Barry Towers has information from last year that he will give to Bonnie so that she can present a proposal.

Old Business

Conservancy, Council property definition-Barry will set up a schedule of meetings, probably Thursdays, twice per month.  The meetings will be open, not executive, and will include Board members and Susan Atwater.

Development rights-no change.  M. Perlstein does not feel that negotiations are necessary at this time. It was suggested that a Development Rights Ad hoc Committee be formed to work with E. Pecthold and attorneys.  Their proposal could then be presented to the Board.  Suggested committee members are Barry Towers, Warren Johnson and either Beth Goulet or Barbara D’Amaddio.

New Business
Clothesline-Genevieve Lattimer submitted a letter to the Board requesting that the Board reconsider the ban on clotheslines in Walden Woods (see attached).  Bob Ellis will be asked to send out an e-mail to survey homeowners’ opinions on clothesline use.
Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Conservancy will be held on Wednesday, April 29 at 6:30pm; executive session at 6pm.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

